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DATE:  March 27, 2023     OPHPR-2023-004 
 
TO:  Hospital Emergency Managers 
 
FROM: William Gerrish 
  Health Program Supervisor 
 
RE:  Ventilators 
 
During the COVID-19 pandemic, Connecticut purchased 100 Bio-Med TV-100 transport 
ventilators, which we currently store in our warehouse. DPH is offering Connecticut hospitals 
the opportunity to take possession of these ventilators for their use, storage and maintenance.  
 
Several hospitals are in possession of LTV-1200 ventilators, which were purchased by DPH 
several years ago. DPH is also offering these ventilators to hospitals that wish to keep them in 
their possession and assume responsibility for their maintenance.  
 
DPH will work with hospitals interested in either of these models to execute a formal, no-cost 
agreement which defines the terms of their use, storage, and maintenance.  
 
Please contact Ms. Maryanne Pappas, APRN, in the DPH Office of Public Health Preparedness 
and Response indicating your interest in these ventilators. Ms. Pappas can be reached at 
maryanne.pappas@ct.gov.  
 
A response by April 15, 2023 is appreciated.  
 
 
 
cc: F. Provenzano, OPHPR 
 L. Morrissey, Deputy Commissioner 
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